
 

 
Proposal for New Road in Stony Creek  

South Gippsland Shire Council is proposing to open a new road off Main Street, Stony Creek 

that will allow access to four allotments of land.  

The existing section of government road already has a formed track and if opened to the 

public will need to be constructed to Council standards.  

Access from Main Street runs in a north-easterly direction via the unused government road, 

an all-weather track has been constructed by the applicant and is currently providing access.  

The proposed section of unused road currently holds an Agricultural License which will need 

to be lifted prior to the road being constructed. 

There will be no cost to Council for the design and construction of the road as this will be 

funded by the applicant. Ongoing maintenance would need to be included in the Operations 

budget. 

South Gippsland Shire Council Mayor, Councillor Lorraine Brunt is encouraging the 

community to participate in the submission process.  

“Council understands this proposal could benefit the community and land owners greatly, with 

a proper road in place access would be greatly increased, 

“We appreciate the support from the community and encourage their feedback during the 

submission period” said the Mayor.  

Submissions will be accepted from 4 June until close of business 2 July 2018. Submissions 

can be sent to council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au or to Private Bag 4, Leongatha 3953.  
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For media enquiries, please contact the Communications team on 5662 9200 
South Gippsland Shire Council, 9 Smith St. (Private Bag 4), Leongatha 3953 
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